Meeting Recap: March 12, 2013
Silver Spring Arts & Entertainment Advisory Committee

Organizational Profile: Lumina Studio Theatre 

David Minton, executive and artistic director, discussed the evolution of this theater project from its founding in Brooklyn to recruit and work with young people to present high-concept shows. In its 15 years, the group has produced more than 100 shows using youths from 8-18. The theater focuses primarily on producing works from Shakespeare and does some original works as well. The youths work on everything from the play itself to making costumes. 

Plays are primarily produced in the Round House black box theater along with Montgomery College and Takoma theaters, drawing audiences from around the metro area. Recruiting is primarily word of mouth and they have more youths interested in participating than they can accommodate. One goal is to see if the model can be expanded to work elsewhere, such as with prison populations or at-risk youth.

Minton said the primary challenge they face is lack of affordable performance space, which led to a discussion of possible venues that could be used or renovated/converted into appropriate space for the group (as well as others).

Task Force on Nighttime Economy

Ana Lopez Van Balen, mid-county regional center director, introduced this new initiative from the county executive. She is one of four staff people who will be working with a group of about 20 people to come up with recommendations about how to increase business and entertainment activities at night in the county, rather than seeing so many people go into D.C. or elsewhere. 

The task force will look at issue areas including land use, transportation, quality of life, public safety, venue safety and business engagement. The expectation is for these recommendations to be produced by this fall, when the larger community will be engaged as part of a process to vet the recommendations around the county. 

Video Update: Funding
Elizabeth Gallauresi reviewed some of the public grant money available for this type of project. The committee also discussed options such as crowd sourcing. With committee approval, Elizabeth volunteered to write a technical assistance grant request from the Maryland State Arts Council, the maximum of which would be $2,500. Reemberto said the county could put in the matching funds if the request is granted.

Announcements

Reemberto noted the upcoming budget forums. In addition, Docs in Progress is looking for nominations to its boards.

Note: The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 12 in the civic building.
